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Christmas Newsletter December 2015

The Surrey -.
Shadows Club

HELD AT THE HERSHAM SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB, HERSHAM ROAD, WALTON ON THAMES ‘
EVERY THIRD FRIDAY OF THE MONTH '

OUR NOVEMBER CLUB MEETING
What a great night we had last month with a few great bands joining our house
band BREAKTHRU'. THE FRENCH CONNECTION, BARRY GIBSON'S STROLLERS
joined by CIiff Hall on keyboard and then by Keith West singing and finally our
twinned club SHOTGUN LTD from France joined us for their fifth visit
THE PLAYERS
BREAKTHRU'
As usual our house band started the evening off with a nice medley of Cliff and
The Shadows numbers to check the sound and get everyone in the mood.
Steve Juden - A Place in the Sun, Peace Pipe (starting in the wrong key)
Dave Keech (with John Corlett on Bass) - Apache, The Stranger
Alan Tarrant — Rounding the Cape, Theme for Young Lovers
Phillipe and Marcel (From France) - Spring is Nearly Here, The Breeze and I
John Paton (sang) - The Young Ones, Miss You Nights
John Clarke (with John Corlett on Bass) — Nivram, The Savage
John Bell (John Corlett / Trevor Nicholson on Bass) - Shadoogie, Man of Mystery
Robin Surridge - Spring is Nearly Here, Shindig
Tom and Mike - Dance On, Foot Tapper
THE FRENCH CONNECTION
(John Cade, Roy Haines, Bob Withrington, Mark Winter and Bruce Heyden)
playing a selection of tunes including: Johnny Guitar, Driftin', Riders in the Sky,
Theme from Leningrad.
BARRY GIBSON'S STROLLERS (Barry Gibson, Dave Hamilton,
Martin Wooltorton, Mark Winter, Cliff Hall, Pat Winn)
Playing a selection of songs including That'll Be The Day, Shakin' All Over, Lucille,
Be Bop A Lula, Twenty Flight Rock and later they were joined by Keith West to
sing Folsom Prison Blues.
Barry,Dave and Martin were the original musicians in the 1973 David Essex film
“That'll Be The Day”
SHOTGUN LTD.

(Patrick Delahodde, Henri Dutreuilh, Michel Henaux, Alain Jocou, Guy Gondal)
Finished the evening off with a selection of tunes including Gonzales, Dance On,
Wonderful Land, Guitar Tango, Round and Round, Time is Tight, Going Home,
Chattanooga Choo Choo, Tales of a Raggy Tramline, Bossa Roo, Santa Ana,
Mountains of The Moon, and Don't Cry for me Argentina.

The evening went very well mainly due to all the effort with the planning and
coordination put in by Bob and Charlotte Withrington so many thanks to the both
of them from us all at The Surrey Shadows Club. Steve & Jean Juden
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Patron: BARRY GIBSON (Burns Guitars London) Www.hershamsportsandsocialclub.co.uk
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Shotgun Ltd.
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OUR COMBINED 8™ BIRTHDAY & CHRISTMAS MEETING

With the Surrey Shadows Club combined 8™ Birthday & Christmas meeting fast
approaching. The 18" December is an opportunity for us all in the Management
Team to sincerely thank all of our Members for the really strong support we have
received over the past year.

To share in our celebration we will have the pleasure of being entertained by
Foot Tapper visiting us from Nancy in France

May we wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a Healthy and Rewarding New
Year.

Cheers from

Bob, Bruce, Mike, Steve and our Patron Barry Gibson
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SEE YOU AT OUR NEXT CLUB MEETING IN THE NEW YEAR
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